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April 27, 2016

The Honorable Jorge O. Elorza
Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Re: Resignation from the City of Providence Environmental Sustainability Task Force

Dear Mayor Elorza:

| regret to inform you that | am formally resigning from my appointed position as a member of the City
of Providence Environmental Sustainability Task Force, effective April 26, 2016. Over the past couple of
months both my personal and professional commitments have not permitted me to devote the time
necessary for the Task Force.

1 will continue to be a steward and champion for Environmental Sustainability for the Task Force so feel
free to use me as a resource, when needed. It has been a both a pleasure and honor to serve on the
Environmental Sustainability Task Force. | wish your office and the Task Force members’ success in
creating a more sustainable future for our city.

Regards,

Angela B. Ankoma
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